
THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE EAST DUBLIN MAYOR AND COUNCIL 
 

February 12, 2018 
 
The regular meeting of the East Dublin Mayor and Council was called to order by Mayor George 
H. Gornto. 
 
Invocation was led by Councilman Brown followed by pledge to the flag. 
 
A motion was made by Councilman Jackson and seconded by Councilman Williams to approve 
the minutes of the previous meeting.  All voted in favor with none opposed. 
 
A motion to approve the bills was made by Councilman Tanner and seconded by Councilman 
Brown.  All voted in favor with none opposed. 
 
A public hearing was held on the re-zoning request made by Joe May to change the zoning of his 
property located at 101 Circle Drive from B1 to B2 in order to have a fabrication shop open for 
business at the location. No one was present to speak in favor or against the change; therefore, 
the public hearing was closed. A motion to grant the zoning changed of said property was made 
by Councilman Jackson and seconded by Councilman Tanner. All voted in favor with none 
opposed. (See Attached Zoning Board Minutes) 
 
A motion was made by Councilman Brown and seconded by Councilman Tanner to table the 
item “Cost of Living Adjustments” until the June 2018 council meeting. All voted in favor with 
none opposed. 
 
A motion was made by Councilman Williams and seconded by Councilman Jackson to accept 
the bid for medical services from Accordia Urgent Care in Dublin that will include 
pre-employment physicals for $40.00 each and drug screening for $30.00. All voted in favor with 
none opposed. (See Attached Bid List) 
 
A motion was made by Councilman Tanner and seconded by Councilman Brown to surplus a 
2012 Dodge Charger and a 2013 Dodge Charger from the police department and to be advertised 
on GovDeals.com. All voted in favor with none opposed. 
 
The Mayor and Council held the first reading of the Alcohol Ordinance Amendment # 18-01. It 
was discussed that the amendment would legalize the sale of alcohol on Christmas Day unless 
Christmas Day fell on a Sunday. It was discussed and agreed to hold the second reading and 
adoption of the Alcohol Ordinance Amendment #18-01 at the next regular meeting of the East 
Dublin Mayor and Council to be held in March 2018. (See Attached Copy) 
 
Eric Jordan the new property manager for Oak Creek Mobile Home Park, located at 417 
Savannah Avenue address the Mayor and Council to present to them a letter from the property 
manager requesting that the mobile home park be annexed into the city and requesting that the  
 
 



          Page 2 
          2/12/2018 
          Council Minutes 
 
 
 
City install individual water meters at each home located in the park in order for the City to read 
and bill each for water services to each resident. Mayor Gornto advised Mr. Jordan that it is the 
City’s policy not to install individual meters for any mobile home park and that the Council 
would consider the request for annexation. 
  
Being no further business, a motion to adjourn was made by Councilman Jackson and seconded  
by Councilman Williams.  All voted in favor with none opposed. 
 
 
Approved:     3/12/2018     
 
 
 
 ______________________________  _____________________________ 
 Mayor                 City Clerk 
 
 
Attending: 
 
Mayor George H. Gornto 
City Clerk Melissa Bassett 
Police Chief Bill Luecke 
 
 
Council Members: 
 
Braxton Brown, Jr. 
Dent Jackson, Jr. 
Len Tanner, Jr. 
Al Williams 


